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TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 19, 2013 

Rollcall No. 590: On ordering the Previous 
Question and providing for consideration of 
H.R. 1965 and H.R. 2728, ‘‘nay.’’ 

Rollcall No. 591: On agreeing to the resolu-
tion providing for consideration of H.R. 1965 
and H.R. 2728, ‘‘no.’’ 

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 20, 2013 
Rollcall No. 592: On ordering the Previous 

Question and Providing for consideration of 
H.R. 1900, ‘‘nay.’’ 

Rollcall No. 593: On agreeing to the resolu-
tion providing for consideration of H.R. 1900, 
‘‘no.’’ 

Rollcall No. 594: On agreeing to the amend-
ment on H.R. 1965 offered by SHEILA JACKSON 
LEE of Texas, ‘‘aye.’’ 

Rollcall No. 595: On agreeing to the amend-
ment on H.R. 1965 offered by ALAN 
LOWENTHAL of California, ‘‘aye.’’ 

Rollcall No. 596: On agreeing to the amend-
ment on H.R. 1965 offered by SHEILA JACKSON 
LEE of Texas, ‘‘aye.’’ 

Rollcall No. 597: On agreeing to the amend-
ment on H.R. 1965 offered by JARED POLIS of 
Colorado, ‘‘aye.’’ 

Rollcall No. 598: On agreeing to the amend-
ment on H.R. 1965 offered by PETER DEFAZIO 
of Oregon, ‘‘aye.’’ 

Rollcall No. 599: On Motion to recommit 
with instructions on H.R. 1965, ‘‘aye.’’ 

Rollcall No. 600: On passage of H.R. 1965, 
‘‘no.’’ 

Rollcall No. 601: On agreeing to the amend-
ment on H.R. 2728 offered by RUSH HOLT of 
New Jersey, ‘‘aye.’’ 

Rollcall No. 602: On agreeing to the amend-
ment on H.R. 2728 offered by PETER DEFAZIO 
of Oregon, ‘‘aye.’’ 

Rollcall No. 603: On Motion to recommit 
with instructions on H.R. 2728, ‘‘aye.’’ 

Rollcall No. 604: On passage of H.R. 2728, 
‘‘no.’’ 

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 21, 2013 
Rollcall No. 605: On agreeing to the amend-

ment on H.R. 1900 offered by PAUL TONKO of 
New York, ‘‘aye.’’ 

Rollcall No. 606: On agreeing to the amend-
ment on H.R. 1900 offered by KATHY CASTOR 
of Florida, ‘‘aye.’’ 

Rollcall No. 607: On agreeing to the amend-
ment on H.R. 1900 offered by JACKIE SPEIER 
of California, ‘‘aye.’’ 

Rollcall No. 608: On agreeing to the amend-
ment on H.R. 1900 offered by SHEILA JACKSON 
LEE of Texas, ‘‘aye.’’ 

Rollcall No. 609: On agreeing to the amend-
ment on H.R. 1900 offered by JOHN DINGELL 
of Michigan, ‘‘aye.’’ 

Rollcall No. 610: On Motion to recommit 
with instructions on H.R. 1900, ‘‘yea.’’ 

Rollcall No. 611: On passage of H.R. 1900, 
‘‘no.’’ 
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IN RECOGNITION OF CATHY 
BAYLOCK 

HON. JACKIE SPEIER 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, December 3, 2013 

Ms. SPEIER. Mr. Speaker, I rise to honor 
Cathy Baylock who has served on the Bur-
lingame City Council for twelve years with dis-
tinction, two of them as mayor. Cathy’s love 
for the city and her commitment to make and 

keep it beautiful have made her an out-
standing public servant and a beloved col-
league to many. 

We can thank Cathy for one of the most 
beautiful and recognizable buildings in town, 
the Burlingame Avenue Caltrain station. If it 
hadn’t been for her in-depth research, perse-
verance and good judgment, our train station 
might not be the jewel it is. 

Cathy was first elected to the city council in 
2001. She was mayor in 2006 and 2010. Dur-
ing her tenure, she was always committed to 
protecting Burlingame’s historic landmarks, 
magnificent trees, architectural heritage, 
unique neighborhoods and the integrity of the 
parks. She oversaw the Park and Recreation 
budget, was a member of the Economic De-
velopment Committee, a liaison to the Bur-
lingame Elementary Schools Committee and 
the Chamber of Commerce, and a member of 
the Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Com-
mittee for C/CAG. She also served as a city 
delegate to the Association of Bay Area Gov-
ernments, the Peninsula Cities Consortium on 
High Speed Rail and the San Mateo County 
Rail Corridor Partnership. Additionally, Cathy 
was a member of the Central County Fire 
Joint Powers Authority for six years, two of 
them as the chair. 

While fulfilling her many duties on the coun-
cil, Cathy still found the time and energy to 
give back to the community and volunteer for 
the Teen Facilities Committee, the Washington 
School Site Council, the St. Paul’s Nursery 
School, and the Burlingame Historical Society. 
She became treasurer of the historical society 
in 2000 and oversaw the publishing of Bur-
lingame Centennial 1908–2008, a book that 
sold over 1800 copies and helped fund the 
opening of the Burlingame History Museum 
and the Train Depot. 

Before Cathy joined the city council, she 
was the manager and assistant vice president 
of Bay View Bank in Burlingame. She earned 
her Bachelor’s degree in Business Administra-
tion from Sacred Heart University in Fairfield, 
Connecticut. 

A lifetime resident of the San Francisco Pe-
ninsula, Cathy and her family have lived in 
Burlingame for over 20 years. In her retire-
ment, she looks forward to spending more 
time with her husband Joe and their two boys, 
AJ and Nick. She will continue her involve-
ment with the historical society. 

The Burlingame City Council is losing a 
member who will be missed for her can-do at-
titude, warm demeanor and dependability. 
However, I have no doubt that Cathy will find 
ways to apply her talents and continue to 
share them with the residents of Burlingame. 

Mr. Speaker, I ask the House of Represent-
atives to rise with me to honor Cathy Baylock 
for her outstanding public service. She leaves 
big shoes to fill and her mark on Burlingame 
that will last for years to come. 
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HONORING ARIS MELISSARATOS 

HON. C.A. DUTCH RUPPERSBERGER 
OF MARYLAND 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, December 3, 2013 

Mr. RUPPERSBERGER. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
before you today to honor Aris Melissaratos, a 
visionary businessman, champion of the State 
of Maryland and dear friend, on the occasion 
of his 70th birthday. 

The son of Romanian immigrants, Mr. 
Melissaratos arrived in the United States at 
age 13, speaking virtually no English. He 
earned his degree in electrical engineering 
from Johns Hopkins University in 1966 and 
began a 40-year business career, mostly at 
Westinghouse Electronics Corporation. There, 
he held numerous positions, retiring as Chief 
Technology Officer and Vice President for 
Science and Technology. Before that, he was 
Chief Operations Officer for the company’s 
Defense Electronics Group, responsible for 
$3.2 billion dollars in sales. He also founded 
Armel Scientifics, LLC, which invested in more 
than 30 startup companies in advanced tech-
nology. 

His professional experience proved invalu-
able as Secretary of Business and Economic 
Development for the State of Maryland, a po-
sition he held from 2003 until 2007. As Sec-
retary, Mr. Melissaratos worked tirelessly to 
strengthen our state economy and promote 
Maryland as a prime location for tourism, film 
production and advancement of the arts. 

Mr. Melissaratos has since come full circle, 
returning to Johns Hopkins as a senior advisor 
to its president. There, he works to build the 
university’s relationship with area businesses. 
Under his leadership, the university has 
helped launch 51 new companies in four 
years. 

While too numerous to list in their entirety, 
Mr. Melissaratos is the recipient of countless 
accolades. In 2009, he was named the William 
Donald Schaefer Industrialist of the Year and 
was Corridor Inc.’s Person of the Year in 
2012. A longtime member of the Whiting 
School of Engineering’s National Advisory 
Council, Mr. Melissaratos is a founding co- 
chair of the Greater Baltimore Technology 
Council and former Vice President of the 
Maryland Chamber of Commerce. He some-
how found time to also co-author a book that 
chronicles the history of innovation. 

I have had the pleasure of knowing Aris 
Melissaratos for many years. I admire him for 
his fearless entrepreneurship, generosity, work 
ethic and community spirit. Mr. Speaker, I ask 
that you join with me today to honor Aris 
Melissaratos. The citizens of Maryland have 
been lucky to have him as a relentless advo-
cate all these years. It is with great pride that 
I wish him the happiest of birthdays and many 
more years of success. 
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A TRIBUTE TO DAVID LEE 
SIMEL, MD 

HON. MIKE McINTYRE 
OF NORTH CAROLINA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, December 3, 2013 

Mr. MCINTYRE. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
pay tribute to a truly outstanding doctor, a lov-
ing father, and an exceptional North Caro-
linian, Dr. David Lee Simel, of Durham, North 
Carolina. Dr. Simel was raised in Greensboro, 
North Carolina, before attending the University 
of North Carolina at Chapel Hill. After gradua-
tion, he completed medical school and an in-
ternal medicine residency at Duke University, 
and he has been an avid Blue Devils fan ever 
since. Dr. Simel is now a Professor of Medi-
cine and also Vice-Chair for Veteran’s Affairs 
at the prestigious Duke University School of 
Medicine. Dr. Simel has dedicated himself 
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wholly to our veterans across North Carolina. 
I ask you to join me in recognizing his long 
and honorable career. 

Dr. Simel’s hard work and leadership have 
been vital to the continued success of the 
Duke University School of Medicine. After 
being the Associate Chief of Staff of Ambula-
tory Care for the Department of Veterans Af-
fairs, he was named the Vice-Chair for Vet-
eran’s Affairs in the Department of Medicine. 
Both of these honorable positions have given 
Dr. Simel the opportunity to serve those who 
have served us, and he does so with integrity 
and discipline. The influential book of which he 
was co-author, The Rational Clinical Exam, is 
a comprehensive guide for patient exams, and 
has become a powerful reference tool for 
those in the field of medicine. He has been 
the recipient of several honors throughout his 
career, including the Joseph Greenfield, Jr. 
Award for Research Mentorship from the Duke 
University Medicine Housestaff in 2011, ac-
cepted the Barnett Berris, MD Lectureship 
from the University of Toronto in 2006, and 
was inducted as a member of the medical so-
ciety of high achievement, Alpha Omega 
Alpha, in 1985. 

Mr. Speaker, even as Dr. Simel has dedi-
cated many years of his life to life-saving med-
ical research and educating future physicians, 
he has managed to remain a devoted father 
and husband to his family. He and his wife, 
Dr. Joanne Piscitelli, have three accomplished 
children: Lauren, Michael, and Bryan. All of his 
children were active in soccer and basketball 
growing up, and Dr. Simel rarely missed a 
game. They maintain a strong tradition of an 
annual family trip to Hilton Head, South Caro-
lina, during the summer during which the en-
tire family participates in baseball games and 
sandcastle building competitions. Dr. Simel 
and his wife also share a passion for bike 
riding that has taken them around the world. 
Together they have visited Tuscany, the Ca-
nadian Rockies, Patagonia, Vermont, and Slo-
venia, with Argentina and Nova Scotia 
planned for later this year. 

Mr. Speaker, Dr. Simel’s enduring commit-
ment to his family, his students, his patients, 
and our veterans makes him an exemplary cit-
izen, and someone that I am proud to know. 
His passion for medicine and improving the 
health of others will continue to benefit North 
Carolina for many years to come. Please join 
me in honoring Dr. David Simel for his intel-
ligence, compassion, and selfless dedication. I 
pray that he and his family may receive God’s 
richest blessings. 
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SEEKING A CURE FOR 
PANCREATIC CANCER 

HON. TIM GRIFFIN 
OF ARKANSAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, December 3, 2013 

Mr. GRIFFIN of Arkansas. Mr. Speaker, I 
rise today to talk about the devastating dis-
ease pancreatic cancer. 

Pancreatic cancer is the fourth largest 
cause of cancer deaths in the United States. 
With a five-year survival rate of just six per-
cent, it is one of the scariest and most difficult 
cancer diagnoses a person can receive. 

Hope is found in outstanding treatment and 
research facilities, such as the Winthrop P. 

Rockefeller Cancer Institute, located in Central 
Arkansas, which I represent. 

It is also found in the work of scientists and 
advocates, such as the Pancreatic Cancer Ac-
tion Network, whose Arkansas chapter tire-
lessly advances awareness of the disease and 
supports the researchers seeking cures. 

During the 112th Congress, the Recalcitrant 
Cancer Research Act, which I supported, was 
signed into law. Passing this bill was a huge 
step forward for cancer research. 

Federal research grants provide the seed 
money pancreatic cancer researchers need to 
identify specific risk factors and develop early 
detection methods—all of which someday, 
hopefully, will lead to a cure. 

Cancer research relies on the certainty that 
critical research funds will be available into the 
future. 

But, we can make these investments only 
when our Nation’s spending priorities are in 
order. 

America has what I call a Pac-Man problem: 
autopilot spending is driving up our debt and 
swallowing up our ability to fund programs like 
medical research, transportation improve-
ments, and health care for our veterans. 

Nearly two-thirds of our Federal budget is 
auto-pilot, mandatory spending including Medi-
care, Medicaid, Social Security, and interest 
on our debt. 

Unless we save and strengthen these pro-
grams for the future, Pac-Man will continue to 
swallow up the dollars we’d like to invest in re-
search to fight deadly diseases including pan-
creatic cancer. 

I have long supported critical funding for re-
search and will continue to do so. 

I will also continue to fight to reform the 
drivers of our debt because, unless we do, our 
Nation will have even fewer resources to di-
rect toward the research and treatments that 
will save American lives. 
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IN RECOGNITION OF THE 100TH AN-
NIVERSARY OF THE SOUTH SAN 
FRANCISCO UNIFIED SCHOOL 
DISTRICT 

HON. JACKIE SPEIER 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, December 3, 2013 

Ms. SPEIER. Mr. Speaker, I rise to honor 
the 100th anniversary of the South San Fran-
cisco Unified School District in San Mateo 
County, California. This K–12 school district 
serves over 9,000 students in 15 schools in 
South San Francisco, San Bruno and Daly 
City. 

As a South San Francisco native, I received 
my early education in primary and middle 
school at Magnolia, Spruce and Parkway from 
1955–64. There is no question that the years 
in the South San Francisco school district 
molded my life. 

Today, the South San Francisco Unified 
School District has nine elementary schools, 
three middle schools, two comprehensive high 
schools, one continuation high school and one 
adult school, but its beginnings were very 
humble. In 1866, an elementary district was 
formed under the original name of San Bruno 
District. In 1878, a one-room school near the 
railroad station known as ‘‘Twelve Mile House’’ 
became the first school in the area. It had one 

teacher and three trustees. The first major 
school in the area was built around 1885. 
Baden Avenue School had four rooms, a li-
brary, a principal’s office and sanitary arrange-
ments outside the building. 

In 1913 the high school district was estab-
lished. Four years later, South San Francisco 
High School graduated its first class of three 
proud seniors on the new campus on Spruce 
Avenue. The flu epidemic of 1918 took a seri-
ous toll on the area. All schools were closed 
and the high school was converted into a soup 
kitchen. 

From the 1920s through 1940s, the district 
built several schools, including Martin, Mag-
nolia and Grand Avenue Schools. Buildings 
were expanded, renamed, demolished and re-
placed. The district was able to serve its stu-
dents. That changed after World War II when 
the post-war baby boom created a shortage of 
schools. South San Francisco’s population 
doubled to almost 40,000 and 40 percent of 
them were under 18. The district embarked on 
a massive construction project and built seven 
schools—Parkway Intermediate, El Camino 
High School, Ponderosa Elementary, Serra 
Vista Elementary, Monte Verde School, 
Foxridge Elementary and Skyline Elementary. 

In the 70s, Magnolia and Spruce were 
closed due to seismic concerns and Avalon 
and El Rancho were closed and sold. In the 
80s, Southwood Junior High School closed 
and Parkway, Alta Loma and Westborough 
converted to a middle school format. 

With continuing declining enrollment, 
Foxridge and Serra Vista closed in 1992. 
Parts of Foxridge were leased to a childcare 
facility and Serra Vista eventually became the 
home of the NCP College of Nursing. In 2005, 
Hillsdale Elementary closed its doors and the 
facility was leased to Mills Montessori 
Schools. While the school district has experi-
enced expansions and contractions over the 
last century, it has always kept the focus on 
quality education and lifelong learning. The 
439 teachers, Superintendent Alejandro 
Hogan and the Board of Trustees are com-
mitted to educating our future generations and 
to giving them the tools to achieve their high-
est potentials. 

Plato said over two millennia ago: ‘‘The di-
rection in which education starts a man will 
determine his future in life.’’ 

Mr. Speaker, I ask the House of Represent-
atives to rise with me to commend the South 
San Francisco Unified School District for hav-
ing started thousands of students in the right 
direction. 

f 

ESTABLISHING AN ADVISORY COM-
MITTEE ON TICK-BORNE DIS-
EASES 

HON. CHRISTOPHER H. SMITH 
OF NEW JERSEY 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, December 3, 2013 

Mr. SMITH of New Jersey. Mr. Speaker, Pa-
tricia Smith, a constituent of mine from Jack-
son, New Jersey and the President of Lyme 
Disease Association, Inc., LDA, recently testi-
fied before the House Energy and Commerce 
Health Subcommittee regarding the need to 
establish an advisory committee on Tick-Borne 
Diseases. I would like to submit her compel-
ling testimony from the hearing, entitled ‘‘Ex-
amining Public Health Legislation to Help 
Local Communities,’’ for the RECORD: 
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